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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Denison, Dwight V
Sent: Wednesday, April 27, 2011 5:19 PM
To: Brothers, Sheila C; Jones, Raleigh
Cc: Swanson, Hollie
Subject: FW: New Department of Otolaryngology- Approved
Attachments: Addendum to Department of Otolaryngology proposal.pdf

Sheila, 
  The SAOSC has voted to approve the proposed new department of Otolaryngology‐ Head and Neck Surgery with the 
inclusion of the attached addendum.  The addendum contains the information the committee requested in reviewing 
the proposal.  Please update the proposal before it goes to the SC.   
Thanks. 
Dwight 
 
 
Dwight V. Denison, PhD 
Professor of Public and Nonprofit Finance  
Director of Graduate Studies, MPA and MPP programs  
Martin School of Public Policy and Administration  
University of Kentucky 
415 Patterson Office Tower 
Lexington KY 40506 
Email: dwight.denison@uky.edu 

Phone: 859.257.5742 
 

From: Denison, Dwight V  
Sent: Wednesday, April 27, 2011 4:50 PM 
To: Denison, Dwight V; 'Bill Smith'; Debski, Elizabeth A; Ederington, Josh; Farrell III, Herman D; Jasper, Samuel J; Lee, 
Brian D; Maynard, Leigh; Saatman, Kathryn; Scutchfield, Douglas 
Subject: New Department of Otolaryngology- Approved 
 
Please note that we will not have a SAOSC committee meeting on May 2.     
 
We have 8 votes in favor of approving the proposal for the Department of Otolaryngology; one abstain, and one non 
response.  I will forward the proposal to the Senate Council with our committee’s approval to be discussed at the Senate 
Council meeting on May 2.  The proposal document  going to the Senate Council will have the addendum and a recently 
received letter of support from Dentistry that Dr. Jones facilitated at our request.  I appreciate your time and attention 
to this proposal.      
 
 
Dwight V. Denison, PhD 
SAOSC committee chair 
 
Professor of Public and Nonprofit Finance  
Director of Graduate Studies, MPA and MPP programs  
Martin School of Public Policy and Administration  
University of Kentucky 
415 Patterson Office Tower 
Lexington KY 40506 
Email: dwight.denison@uky.edu 

Phone: 859.257.5742 
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Brothers, Sheila C

From: Jones, Raleigh
Sent: Monday, April 04, 2011 6:36 PM
To: Brothers, Sheila C; Denison, Dwight V
Cc: Swanson, Hollie
Subject: RE: New Cmte Items_New Department of Otolaryngology

Name of the new Department will be the Department of Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery.  This is consistent with 
our national organization -- The American Academy of Otolaryngology - Head and Neck Surgery. 
  
If there are any other questions, please don't hesitate to ask. 
 
Raleigh 
  

From: Brothers, Sheila C 
Sent: Friday, April 01, 2011 1:56 PM 
To: Denison, Dwight V 
Cc: Jones, Raleigh; Swanson, Hollie 
Subject: New Cmte Items_New Department of Otolaryngology 

Good afternoon, Dwight. The Senate's Academic Programs Committee has one new proposal to review. It is attached 
here and also posted at 
http://www.uky.edu/Faculty/Senate/committees_councils/standing_committees/academic_programs.htm  
  
1. Proposed New Department of Otolaryngology 
Raleigh Jones is the contact person for this proposal. I have tentatively placed this on the SC agenda for April 25, and the 
Senate agenda for May 2. Therefore, I will need your committee’s review by Tuesday, April 19.  
  
Dwight, the proposal refers to both a “Department of Otolaryngology” and a “Department of Otolaryngology – Head and 
Neck Surgery.” During your deliberations, can you query Raleigh and identify the proper name in your minutes (if 
approved)? 
  
If you have any questions, or need any assistance, please don’t hesitate to ask! 
  
Sheila  
  
  
Sheila Brothers 
Staff Representative to the Board of Trustees 
Office of the Senate Council 
203E Main Building, -0032 
Phone: (859) 257-5872 
http://www.uky.edu/faculty/senate 
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Addendum to Department of Otolaryngology proposal 

The following questions were raised during the Senate Academic Organization and Structure 
Committee’s review of the proposal .  The information was shared with the committee prior to a formal 
vote. 

 

 

Who is to be appointed Chair?  Will this be an acting Chair pending an external search, or an internal 
appointment for Chair?  Is there a term, and a review process for Chair? 

 

Response from Dean Emery Wilson: 

Dr. Raleigh Jones will assume the chair of the department when established.  He has been the division 
chief since its inception.  The term for the chair and departmental review process is 6 years to coincide 
with the review of academic units. 

 

 We have a few questions in terms of organization that we felt need to be clarified before we approve 
the proposal.   

1.        The leadership positions of the proposed department are not clear.  An organizational chart 
the key leadership and faculty positions would help.  Who reports to who?   What positions 
would be “filled” with current personnel and which require external hires (such as the Vice Chair 
of Research) 

2.       Do you have an estimated time line for the accomplishment of key goals related to the new 
department?  What happens immediately and what will be phased in or implemented in the 
future?  (recruitment of faculty, new hires,  interns and residents, grants etc. ) 

3.       Will the new program have an impact on the relationship with Dentistry for research or 
treatment? 

  

Response from Raleigh Jones: 

1. We currently have 8 clinical and two PhD faculty members.  Fortunately, we have been able to recruit 
3 additional clinical faculty members that will begin this summer.  The knowledge that this process to 
create a Department of Otolaryngology - Head and Neck Surgery was ongoing was key to these 
successful recruitments.  The suggestion of the external review committee to hire a Vice Chair of 
Research is heartily endorsed by the entire faculty in Otolaryngology and will be our top priority in the 
next year.  We are in the process of naming a Director of Medical Student education from our existing 
faculty members to oversee our educational efforts for the third and fourth year medical students.  I 
currently hold the position as Residency Program Director but have already discussed naming a 



Associate Residency Program director from our existing faculty members to transition to a new 
Residency Program Director after our next accreditation cycle in the fall of 2012.  Each of these positions 
will report directly to the chair. This should fill out the administrative structure from the faculty 
perspective.  We are currently in the process of developing for approval a job description for a 
departmental business administrator as well as an assistant to oversee the financial/HR aspects of the 
department.  Both of these positions are included in next years budget and both will report directly to 
the chair.  

  

2. As mentioned above, some of the additional faculty hires listed in the goals for our new department 
are already secured for this coming year.  The recruitment of a Vice Chair for Research will begin this 
summer and will hopefully be completed by July 2012.   This recruitment will help us fulfill the research 
goals we have set although our existing faculty will continue with their current research endeavors with 
enhanced opportunities to interact with the Markey Cancer Center.  One of our new recruits this 
summer, Dr. Matt Bush, has already obtained some startup funding, research space and a seasoned 
mentor in Dr. Mark Evers as he pursues a new program related to tumor growth regulation in acoustic 
neuromas.  The naming of a Medical Student education director will help us reach our goals in medical 
undergraduate education.  Our expanded clinical faculty will enhance our ability to improve patient 
access, add additional outlying clinics and improve collaboration with other departments.  Our current 
faculty is working with such a clinical load that any additional efforts at this point are not possible but 
the new faculty coming this summer will substantially improve this situation. 

  

3.  We currently work closely with the dental service in the care of many of our head and neck cancer 
patients.  We also have a monthly joint head and neck trauma conference with Oral Surgery and Plastic 
Surgery.  It is expected that our departmental status will substantially improve our interaction in 
research in oral tumors which represent a common area of clinical and research interest. 

 

 

 

Dr Jay Zwischenberger, Director of Surgery, was invited to comment on the proposal but declined to 
write a letter.  

Dr Larry Cunningham, Division Chief for Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery, was invited to comment.  His 
letter follows. 



KENTUCKY 

April 26, 2011 

Dwight V Denison, PhD 

425 Patterson Office Tower 

University of Kentucky 

Lexington, KY 40506-0027 

Col lege or Denristry 
Ora l anJ Maxillofacial Surgery 
800 Rose Srreet, D-)08 
Lexington, Kentucky 40536·0297 

8')<) 323-6080 
flu: 859323-5858 

www , lIkv , ~J u 

Re: Otolaryngology proposal for departmental status 

Dear Dr. Denison, 

I'm addressing this letter to you and your committee of the faculty senate examining Otolaryngology's 

proposal to become a department. In my position as division chief for Oral &. Maxillofacial Surgery in 

the College of Dentistry I have worked extensively with the faculty in the dit ision of Otolaryngology. We 

have a good relat ionship with our colleagues in ENT and do treat many patients together. Patient 

populations that benefit from combined treatment include head and neck oancer patients as well as 

craniomaxillofacial trauma patients. 

Over the past several years we have had several research collaborations bo h with my division in 

particular, as well as other divisions in the College of Dentistry. Oropharyn eal tumors and their 

relationship to HPV and the genetic changes occurring in these tumors are specific area of research 

interests common to both Otolaryngology and the College of Dentistry. 

A final example of the collegiality between Otolaryngology and Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery in particular 

and the College of Dentistry in general is mutual support for faculty recruitrpent. There are frequent 

interviews with each of these disciplines with regard to new faculty recruits for both Otolaryngology and 

Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery. In addition there is a combined interest in the possibility of hiring a 

maxillofacial prosthodontist. This has been difficult in years past but is an example of something that 

could be enhanced with the establishment of Otolaryngology as a department. 

Thank you for the opportunity to offer support for this proposal. 

Sincerely yours, 

~~-
Larry L. Cunningham, Jr., DDS, MD, FACS 

Associate Professor, Residency Director 

Chief Division of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery 

University of Kentucky 

s eblue. 
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